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$227,000 GRANT GIVFN TO CANADIAN AND U .S . STUDIFS FOUNDATIO N

The Secretary of State for External Affairs, the Right
Honourable Joe Clark, today announced a grant of $227,000
($200,000 US) to the Canada-U .S . Educational Exchange
Foundation . The Foundation is a private, non-profit
organization which administers an exchange program for teaching
and research on Canadian and U .S . studies as well as on Canada-
U .S . bilateral relations .

"This contribution, combined with a matching grant by the U .S .
Government and private sector funding, will give new impetus to
academic exchanges between our two countries," stated the
Minister .

The Foundation was established subsequent to an Agreement
signed in February 1990 by Mr . Clark and James Baker, the U .S .
Secretary of State . It is also part of the Fulbright
Educational Exchanges, a U .S . Government academic program
involving 130 countries .

Dr Patti McGill Peterson, President of St . Lawrence University
in Canton, New York, will Chair the Board of Directors and Dr .
Victor Konrad, President of the Association of Canadian Studies
in the United States, will be the Foundation's first Executive
Director . (Details on Board members are attached . )

The Foundation will begin operating during the 1991-92 academic
year .
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